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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

During the summer school holidays, contractors will be on site at Irrawang High School to replace the roof of the library 
building as part of a maintenance upgrade.  

Scope   

These works will be carried out over the school holidays between Monday 19 December 2022 to Friday 27 January 2023.  

The scope of works within the school site include: 

▪ installation of scaffold and roof rail to gain access to the roof 
▪ removal of roof sheets and replacement with new sheeting 
▪ resealing and refixing of existing downpipes.  

How This Affects You 

Works will commence on Monday 19 December 2022, weather permitting. All work will be carried out during standard 
construction hours which are Monday to Friday 7:00am to 6:00pm, and Saturday 8:00am to 1:00pm.  

There will be no disruption to traffic or pedestrian travel near the school grounds, and the work area on site will be 
isolated within the school grounds.  There will be vehicles entering and leaving the site, however there will be no 
obstruction of roads or footpaths for the community.  

Any works involving asbestos containing material is completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors in 
accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. A 
clearance certificate will be issued at the completion of the work. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and always seek to minimise disruption and 
community impact at every opportunity. We have scheduled works to occur during the holiday period to mitigate 
disruption to school operations.  

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business 
hours on the contact details below. School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5pm Friday 23 December 2022 to 
9am Monday 9 January 2023, inclusive, in line with the NSW Government shut down period. During this time, if there is 
an urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an emergency, please call triple 
zero (000).  

We thank you for your co-operation while we deliver this important work. 
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